


 

 

SAINT AUGUSTINE CATHOLIC CHURCH  FEBRUARY 2, 2020 

Birthday List 
February 1-Brian Egan 
February 2-Carissa Todd 
February 3-Joan Kanne, Scott Owens 
February4-Chuck Kohley, Harvey Wood, Patrick 
Kanne, Olivia Scheckel, Evelia Kohlman 
February 5-Roger Knouff, Bob Souza, Trent Miller, Madi Kanne, 
Beatrice Griesch 
February 6-Dan Gehring, Melissa Garrity, Jacob Zager 
February 7-Bob Hanna, Juan de Dios Pantoja, Mary Gilbert 
February 8-Scott Maienbrook, Lauren Pitstick 
February9-Ayda Saavedra 

Minister Schedule for Feb.8 & 9 
Saturday:   
5:00PM Greeters: E. Waymire 
  Lector: Duane Nagel 
 Ministers: J. Messman, S. Davison, Deb Nagel, 
      J./J. Mercer 
 Servers:  A. Messman, I. Messman, W.  Messman 
Sunday:  
7:30AM Greeters: Shide Family, M/P Nagel 
 Lector: E. Freight 
 Ministers:  R. Geleott, S. Mahnesmith, G/B Post, 
       T. Korniak 
 Servers: Aiden, Zach, Aubrey Geleott 
10:00AM Greeters: T/S Wing 
  Lector: E. Faker 
 Ministers: J/K Benner, M/ML Debb, D. Lank 
 Servers:  A. Ahler, A. Ahler, E. Balvich 

Care Ministers for Feb. 2-9 
                   Feb. 1/2ï ML Debb ;   Feb. 3ï ML Debb 

 Feb. 5ï J. Egan  Feb. 6-. G. Schenk                    

 
SUNDAY, FEB. 2– Feast of the Presentation of the Lord 
 7:30am Joyce L. Lane 
 10:00am For the Parish 
MONDAY,  FEB. 3 
 8:00am  Communion Service 
TUESDAY, FEB. 4 
 5:30pm Evelyn McGraw  
WEDNESDAY, FEB. 5-Memorial of St. Agatha 
 8:00am   Bill & Jeanne Snyder 
THURSDAY, FEB. 6-Memorial of St. Paul Miki 
 8:00am  Chuck Worden   
 FRIDAY, FEB. 7 
  8:30am  Agnes & Darwin Porter 
SATURDAY, Feb. 8 
 4:00pm Confession 
 5:00pm For the Parish 
SUNDAY, Feb. 9– Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 7:30am  Roger Dewey 
 10:00am Pama Tonner 

Stewardship 

 Total for 1/26/20    $         5392.50 
 
 

Envelopes/checks & Loose Collection             $        4236.51  
 Automatic (Online) Giving (weekly average)  $          907.50 
Total For January 19                 5144.01 
               

We need $ 7,010.00 to meet our weekly budget goals. 

  
   Nunc dimittis servum tuum domine in pace.  I am certainly no 
Latin scholar, nor will you ever hear me endorsing any return to 
Latin in the Mass.  It is abhorrent to me. However, one of the 
things I used to do regularly was to attend Taize-style prayer 
services at Ascension Church in Oak Park, Illinois, and the Nunc 
Dimittis is often sung.  It is the canticle that is used at night 

prayer.  Lord, now let your servant go in peace. What a beautiful 
sentiment.  It is the prayer we read and hear in today's Gospel 
spoken by Simeon. It is often referred to as the Canticle of 

Simeon.   
    It made me think that we are always people who are 

waiting.  We wait for the Lord's return even though Christ is always 
with us.  It is our hope that we too will behold his face. I recall my 
great grandmother who often spoke of beholding him as he is.  It 
was her hope that she would know Jesus in just the same way that 
Peter had known him. It is this kind of hope that compels each of 
us to live our baptismal promises and to share the gospel with all 
we meet.  What a peace that can be ours when we trust these 
promises and live in this hope. This is no easy task. Ours is a 
world beset by violence, oppression, and degradation of life. We 
are called to remain vigilant and hopeful in spite of these 

challenges. 
   How can we be signs and instruments of hope?  We 

demonstrate this first and foremost by coming to Mass on a weekly 
basis.  We share the Eucharist as an expression of our hope; we 
too are Christ's disciples.  We may have been failed by religious 
leaders at times, but our hope rests in Jesus, and not in 

men.  When we seek reconciliation and not revenge we express 
hope. We express our hope through our care of the poor, the 
hungry, those who have died and those who grieve.  We express 
hope simply by getting up in the morning and facing a new day. 
We do not hope in vain, but we hope actively awaiting the time 
when we too may be dismissed in peace to behold the Lord face to 

face. 
~Tony Butler, Director of Religious Education 

Help Needed 
St. Augustine School is looking for a Substitute 

Custodian.  
Hours 9-4 as needed.  Contact the School Office for 

more information at 219-866-5480. 

Save the Date 
The Spring Social for the 2019-2020 academic year will be on 

Saturday, April 18th at Embers.  We are looking forward to another 
fantastic event this year.  

************************************************************************** 
The Spring Social Committee would like to contact members of the 
1960 & 1970 8th grade classes from St. Augustine.  If you were in 
these classes or know someone who was please contact the 

school office at 866-5480.  Thank you!    



 

 

FEAST OF THE PRESENTATION OF THE LORD  219-866-5351 OR www.saugustine.org 

Join our Parish Family! 
Are you a registered parishioner? 

Do not take for granted that you are registered in the Parish just 
because you attend Mass or your relatives are members.  It could 
be quite embarrassing to us, you and your family when someone 
wants to make wedding plans, have a baby baptized, attend Faith 
Formation, or if you are asked to be a Sponsor for Baptism or 
confirmation requiring a note of Catholicity from us.  If we have no 
record of membership, we cannot provide these services for you.  

Contact us today!  Call  219-866-5351 or email us at 
mmccully@parish.dol-in.org 

Fish Fry  - Our hours 5:00 to 7:00 pm CST. We 
were the Peopleôs Choice For Best Fish Fry in Jasper County for 
the second year in a row!    We are also holding a Treasure Hunt 

Board Game drawing at each fish fry. 

[ƛƪŜ ƻǳǊ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ   
/ƭǳō муум YƴƛƎƘǘǎ ƻŦ /ƻƭǳƳōǳǎ  

Apples for Students 
 Our school is participating in the Strack and & VanTil 
Apples for the Students Program.  This enables our school to earn 
Apple Computers and iPads, sporting goods, audio visual 
equipment, science supplies, hundreds of other items to choose 
from, and theyôre all FREEé.. 
 To earn these FREE awards we simply have to collect as 
many Strack & VanTil register receipts as possible from September 
1st, 2019 through March 2nd, 2020.  Ask your friends and relatives 
to shop at Strack & VanTil and save every receipt.  Send the 
receipts to St. A school or drop them in the box near the McKinley 
street entrance.  Thank you in advance for your participation!   

Fifty-Fifty Winners for January 
$100- Stacy Kurdelak 
$75- Ron & Mary Alson 
$50- Juli Simmons 
$25- Mona Jagoda 

Please join St. Augustine School Fifty/Fifty. This is an ongoing 
fundraiser for the school.  Every month the drawing is held on the 

3rd Friday of the month. The prizes are: 
1st place-$100 
2nd place-$75 
3rd place-$50 
4th place-$25 

The cost is $60 for a year or $30 for half year.  Please make 
checks payable to St. Augustine School. Dues can be placed in 
an envelope marked Fifty/Fifty that can be found on the end of 
the pews. If you have any questions, please contact Juli 

Simmons @ 866-5480. Thank you  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 The Confirmation Class will be meeting from 
6:30-7:30 pm starting February 5th.   

St. Augustine Greeters Ministry 
Thank you to all those that volunteer to greet parishioners and 

visitors prior to the weekend/holy day Masses.  A special thank you 
is extended to Nellie Shide for volunteering to be a greeter before 
EVERY 7:30am Mass.  Also, a big thank you to the St. A Youth 
group for volunteering for a 10:00am Mass every month.  If you 
have a warm, welcoming smile and would like to volunteer to be 
part of this ministry, please contact Carol Hay at 219-866-8831 or 
contact Marie in the church office at mmccully@parish.dol-in.org. 

Friday, February 7,14         Fish Fry     
 5:00  to 7:00         Dine in or Carry Out (866-9938).  Featuring Pollack, Tilapia (baked and Fried), Jumbo Shrimp and Chicken Strips with 

your choice of potato and salad bar. 
Wednesday, February 26            Ash Wednesday Fish Fry     5:00 to 7:00         Dine in or Carry Out (866-9938).  Featuring Pollack, 
Tilapia (baked and Fried), Jumbo Shrimp and Chicken Strips with your choice of potato and salad bar. 
Friday, February 28            Lenten Fish Fry     5:00 to 7:00         Dine in or Carry Out (866-9938).  Featuring Pollack, Tilapia (baked and 
Fried), Jumbo Shrimp and Chicken Strips with your choice of potato and salad bar.  We will hold a fish fry every Friday during Lent! 
       Pork Chop Dinner 

Saturday, February 15         Saint Augustine School Pork Chop Dinner  5:00 to 7:00  Dine in or Carry Out (866-
9938).  The School will be preselling tickets and a portion of the proceeds will go to the School.   

Here are the details: 
            Serving from 5:00 - 7:00 

            1" Grilled Pork chop, potatoes, vegetable, and salad bar 
            Single Pork Chop Dinner-$11.00 
            Double Pork Chop Dinner-$14.00 

   
 End of The Month Breakfast: 

 Sunday, February 23                All you can eat breakfast              8:00 to 11:30       Dine in or carry out 

Thank You!!! 
The Send Christmas Cheer Project was again a very successful 
project this year. So many parishioners eagerly participate and 
seem to enjoy reaching out to the community to ñSpread 
Christmas Cheer.ò It is a fun project to sponsor with so much 
enthusiasm. Special thanks to those who so generously donated 
to help us fund the project. Tom and Linda Meyer, John and 
Janice Mercer, Christian Women, Kris and Sidney Dobson, Kim 
and Rob White, Scott and Maureen Deno, Bob and Germaine 
Schenk, Bob and Nancy Souza, Don and Barb Misch, Duane and 
Deb Nagel, Marvin and Pam Nagel, Marty and Linda Park, Betty 
and George Tonner, Andy and Angie Nagel, Bill and Marilyn 

Brinker,  Ron and Judy Geleott, Mary Lois Luers, Keith and Ellen 
Faker and an anonymous donor.T  hank you. Weôll look forward to 

seeing you again next year.   Bill and Dianne Hollerman 


